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October 20, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
King County Ordinance 17695, Section 63, as amended by Ordinance 17781, Section 7, Proviso P3, requested the County Executive transmit a financing plan and motion for the Constituent Relationship Management (CRM) Expansion Project to King County Council.  This letter transmits a report and proposed motion in fulfillment of the proviso. 
The enclosed report outlines a new approach to project financing. Capital funds already appropriated for the CRM Expansion Project would only be expended on the actual development of custom software modules, leveraging a cloud-based, standardized CRM platform that is already in use by the Executive Office. Any department or agency that wishes to adopt that standard platform would fund their share of labor and effort for developing the custom modules, and would also pay for their own licensing and share of ongoing support of the platform.

King County’s Strategic Plan identifies a Service Excellence goal of establishing a culture of customer service that is responsive to community needs. However, the Strategic Plan also identifies government challenges to providing excellent customer service, including difficulty coordinating across diverse service areas, and rapidly changing customer expectations. Our objective is to foster an ethic of working together for One King County, and adopt new technologies and processes that allow County agencies to work more effectively and efficiently. A CRM platform enables the ability for all County departments and agencies to manage customer service to our residents using reliable, mobile, and flexible technology. Leveraging a single, standard platform, and establishing a balance between shared and agency-independent data allows the County to maximize our services by creating a unified view of the services residents receive, while increasing each agency’s ability to independently and reliability deliver their unique services.
Four County departments/agencies have requested to be the first to move forward with this project.  All have signed the enclosed report to demonstrate their support of this approach and finance model. These include three operations that provide critical and valuable public-facing services to County residents – the Department of Executive Services Office of Civil Rights and Open Government, the Department of Elections Voter Services Division, and the Department of Assessments.

It is estimated that this report required 380 staff hours to produce, costing $29,640.

Thank you for your consideration of this report and motion. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bill Kehoe, County Chief Information Officer, at 206-263-7887.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Interim Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S.Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Bill Kehoe, Chief Information Officer, King County Information Technology

